
Dane County Pennito Creek PMR Public Open House 

Meeting date/time: Tuesday, August 29, 2023, 4:00-7:00pm 

In-person at McFarland Municipal Center|Training Room|5915 Milwaukee St 

 

Meeting Outreach 

Invitations were sent out July 28th via USPS mail or email to community CEOs, zoning administrators, 

emergency management coordinators, engineers, and GIS professionals within the project footprint. 

The invitations included details on the in-person location as well as an Open House Press Release and 

Flyer. Local officials were asked to share this information with their constituents. A staff attendance list 

for the Open House is included below. 

Meeting Information 

All WDNR staff listed below were present at various times throughout the timeframe of the open house. 

Several members of the public from the City of Monona and Village of McFarland stopped in to see if 

their residence was affected by the revision. WDNR staff used ArcGIS Pro software on laptops to locate 

individual addresses and then view what FIRM panel they were located on. The current effective and 

preliminary floodplains were viewed digitally or on the printed FIRM panels to determine if these 

citizens would experience any changes. None of the residents ended up being affected by the revision 

and some were outside of the project footprint entirely. 

Staff Attendance 

Community First 
Name 

Last Name Title Email 

WDNR Ben Sanborn Floodplain Mapping 
Project Lead 

ben.sanborn@wisconsin.gov 
 

WDNR Chad Heimerl Floodplain Engineer Chad.Heimerl@wisconsin.gov 
 

WDNR Chris Olds State Floodplain 
Engineer 

Christopher.Olds@wisconsin.gov 
 

WDNR Jesse Papez IT Supervisor GIS 
Data Section 

jesse.papez@wisconsin.gov 
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